
THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY 
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, December 6th, 2023 at 7:00 PM In-Person & on Zoom 
 

 
Agenda Item                     Discussion Vote 
Welcome Freeman Durham, President of the EWHA Board, called the Monthly meeting 

to order at 7:04 p.m.  Approximately 23 people attended the meeting in person, 
and 5 attended the meeting on Zoom. 
 

None 

1. Cincinnati Police 
Report 

Officer Perry Locke discussed the crime statistics for November 2023 (posted 
on the website prior to the meeting and attached). Officer Locke highlighted 
automobile thefts as a central theme, with a continued issue with Hyundai in 
particular. A call out for porch pirates was noted, informing an opportunity to 
reduce this theft by having orders delivered to places of work. The crime report 
reported 1 burglary breaking and entering, 1 theft from auto, 1 other type of 
theft, and two automobile thefts. With Auto thefts still up, it’s especially 
important to never leave car ignition key fobs in the vehicle or in the owner’s 
garage. Officer Locke encouraged the community to lock or shut their car 
doors while warming up the vehicle. Now that the District 4 has been 
combined into District 2, there is now increased officers to ensure officers are 
not being pulled away for EWH/Hyde Park etc. from district 5. Community 
engagement survey to gauge the roll out as the districting is completely rolled 
out. 
 
Officer Perry Locke: 513-979-4433; Email: perry.locke@cincinnati-oh.gov; 
Supervisor, Sergeant Sellers: 513-979-4470 
 

None 

2. Bush Recreation 
Center Report 

Vanessa Henderson presented. The informational flyer has been posted on the 
website. Events brought to attention for the Assembly: 
-Mini-camp when CPS school closes December 18th-29th 
-Coat drive rescheduled to December 16th; vaccinations offered, covid, flu, 
shingles 
-Mt Auburn pool exercise on Young Avenue year-round 
-Ski/snowboard trip to Perfect North for kids at the CRC, in conjunction with 
neighborhood community organizations 
 
A link supplied for donations to the CRC, with all donations being fully tax 
deductible. 
 

None 

3. November 1st 
Meeting 
 

Minutes were unavailable to approve at this meeting 
 

None 

4. Treasurer’s Report.  Vince Accoriniti presented. Reviewing the October 2023 income and balance 
sheet, sent out prior to the meeting. No extra-ordinary income or expenses 
were incurred during this time period. Parking revenue is trending lower than 
budget forecast. Switch to the remove the parking machines to the new app-
based parking system.  
 

None 

5. Membership Chris Davis presented. Membership mailers have been sent out. All Assembly 
members are encouraged to complete the membership sign up.  
 

None 

7. Trash Walk President Freemen presided. Trash Walk January 6th at 9AM, starting outside 
Solstice on Madison & Woodburn.  
 

None 

8. Business 
Association 

Sara Siefring presented. Winterfest is Friday December 8th and Saturday 
December 9th. Friday is 5-10pm as the combined Holiday Walk on Woodburn. 
There will be carolers, Santa, chair yoga, and many other vendor opportunities. 
Saturday is 12-7pm, including the Farmer’s and lots of activities as well 
similar to Friday. 

 

mailto:Email
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A new business called The Fix has opened where Symposium was. All 
community members are invited to go and experience and support the new 
business.  
 

9. Development John McHugh presented. The Fix has moved into the location where the 
Symposium used to be. The Francis/Kemper demolition has largely been 
completed and will construction will slowly continue through the winter 
months until they are able to start the construction of approximately 40+ units. 
On the 3000 block of Woodburn, Onyx + East closed on its purchase of the 
properties and are in process of developing the foundations of the site now that 
they have site control. Weather permitting for both developments. 
 

 

13. Hoffman School Drew Gores presented. Last month the Planning Commission held a staff 
conference regarding the Hoffman School development. The subject of 
discussion was the proposed rezoning to allow construction of two apartment 
buildings on this site. Community residents and the developer, Kingsley & 
Company were in attendance, and many people who spoke against the 
development as it is currently positioned. Discussion ensued regarding the 
steps moving forward. The developer intends to come back with a revised plan 
to address these concerns. It was requested that as many people remain active 
through this project to ensure alignment with the community’s interests.  
 

 

Adjournment There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 

 

   
 

Attachments: Agenda, Police EWH Crime Statistics, and October Treasurer’s Report 
 

THE NEXT EWHA ASSEMBLY MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE ON JANUARY 6TH 
AT 7:00 P.M. This will take place at the St. Francis de Sales School cafeteria. 

 
Submitted by Ben Strohm, Secretary 

Become a voting member of the Assembly by going to https://eastwalnuthills.org and signing up. 
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